
 Construction Notice 
 

 

GO Expansion 

Maple GO: Relocation of Switch Machine  
September 29th, 2025 – October 17th, 2025 
Overnight: Daily from 11:00 p.m. to 5:30 a.m.  

 

Figure 1: Approximate area of work zone. Not to scale. Metrolinx image. 
What Is Happening 
 
To support station enhancements at Maple GO, Metrolinx will be conducting work to relocate 
switch machines in the rail corridor near the McNaughton level crossing (see Figure 1). These 
activities will take place from September 29th until October 17th overnight between the hours of 
11:00 p.m. to 5:30 a.m.  
 
As the work is on the railtrack, it will need occur while there are no trains in service along the Barrie 
line to ensure the safety of site workers. We understand that overnight work is not ideal. Metrolinx 
will implement mitigations wherever possible to reduce the impact of the activities on residents in 
the area. We appreciate your patience and understanding as we work to bring better and faster 
service to Maple GO. 



  
 

 
 

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or 
extended due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances.  

Comme pour toute construction, les travaux peuvent être ajustés, 
reportés ou prolongés en raison des conditions météorologiques ou de 
circonstances imprévues. 

Contact Us: 
    Call us: 416-202-4453 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
 Find us on X @GOExpansion 

• Visit the website: metrolinx.com/barrie 
• Subscribe to our e-blast: metrolinx.com/subscribe 

 

 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  
• Metrolinx will be relocating switch 

machines (see Figure 1 for approximate 
location).  

• Equipment to be used include a pickup 
truck, crew truck, boom truck, directional 
drill, and hydro vac. 

• Nearby residents may experience some 
noise associated with these activities, 
including near the access point. Site 
workers will make every effort to mitigate 
noise and will do their best to reduce any 
impacts to residents in the area.  

• Trucks and other heavy equipment will not 
be left idling and instead shut off while not 
in use. 

• Sound and air monitoring technology will 
be utilized to ensure that noise levels do 
not exceed a 65-decibel limit in 
compliance with Metrolinx’s noise limits.  

• Vibration monitors will be used as needed, 
depending on the nature of the work.  

• Lights will be pointed towards the track to 
minimize any light pollution to the area.  

 
HOURS OF WORK 
•  

September 29th until October 17th 
overnight, from 11:00 p.m. to 5:30 a.m.  

 
 
 
 

LOCATION OF WORK 
• Work will occur along the rail tracks, just 

east of the McNaughton train crossing (see 
Figure 1). 

• There will be an access point at 
McNaughton Road. 

 
PEDESTRIAN IMPACTS   
• There will be no pedestrian impacts.   

 
TRAFFIC IMPACTS 
• There will be no traffic impacts.  
 
TRANSIT IMPACTS  
• This work will not impact GO service at 

Maple GO or along the Barrie line.  
 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
• We thank you for your patience and 

cooperation as we strive to bring you 
enhancements at Maple GO station.  

• We have a dedicated community relations 
team in place to work with residents and 
businesses in the York Region. If you have 
any questions or concerns about this work, 
please contact us anytime at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.metrolinx.com/barrie
https://www.metrolinx.com/en/subscribe-to-emails

